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Dear Friends,

Here we are in summer - it's nice to have a couple of
months where it feels safe to say that out loud! Long
days, warmer rain, and hopefully lots of glorious
sunshine. Gardens and fields are looking lush and bright,
the birds are still singing their hearts out in the manse
garden, and the holidays are coming.

And summer is generally a quieter time in the life of the
church - or so everyone says. Yet while church organisations are in
abeyance, I suspect many of us are as busy as ever. 5o much of the work we
do for God - in fact, most of the loving and caring we are given to do - takes
place outside the walls of the church building or the structures of the church.
5o life just becomes differently busy in the summer.

I know many of you will be looking after others. For some, thatisa
year-long, indeed life-long, role — that can be both a privilege and hard work.
For others, the summer holidays brings more time with children and
grandchildren - which can be both great fun and hard work. And for many,
the summer brings events like Hopeman Gala, which requires a huge
number of people to contribute and help — which can be both rewarding and
hard work.

And that is how God works through us, We are sent out into the world - to
all people, everywhere. God calls us all - no matter who we are, with all our
flaws and problems and doubts - to go and love others. The work of “the
church” should be important, because hopefully it equips and supports us in
every thing we do. But we serve God in every part of our life — our work, our
families, our communities, our worship, our prayer, our relaxation, our
enjoyment.

All of this we will celebrate in September, as we celebrate the talents God
gives us — in the widest possible sense — and how we offer them to God. That
will culminate in community services celebrating all the people and activities
around Duffus, Spynie & Hopeman.

And in the meantime, [ hope that amongst the busy-ness of summer, you
also enjoy the beauty, the gifts and the joys that come your way. For we are
called to love ourselves too, allowing the God who loves us to restore our
sotils.

God be with you this summer.

With love & prayers,

Rev Jenny
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Dates for the diary
Saturday 20th September - Mission & Discipleship Council Equip Day
(10am - 3.45pm, at The King's Factory, Smithton, Inverness)
A day for inspiring and resourcing congregations, featuring inspiring speakers,
practical ideas and useful resources for your congregation. Choose from a range of
workshops, including Messy Church, Fresh Approaches to Exploring the Bible,
Fresh Expressions of Church, Investigating the Invisible Church, and Managing
Change/Navigating Transition.
See www.resourcingmission.org.uk/events / equip-inverness for more
information or to book. Or speak to Rev Jenny.
Saturday 27th September - Moray Presbytery Mission Resources Day
10am - 3pm, Williamson Hall, Duff Avenue, Elgin
Workshops on : Congregational twinning, Visiting the bereaved, Fresh expressions
of church, plus information on different areas of the church’s work, and a corner
exploring Messy Church around Moray.
More information will be available over the summer - watch out in service sheets,
or see Rev Jenny.
Summer Services
Ower the summer, those who run the Sunday school have a well-earned rest. Yet we
still hope to welcome children to all our services. So our Sunday morning services
over the school holidays will be slightly less formal, slightly shorter, and will aim to
have something for everyone of all ages in them. There will always be some
drawing /colouring activities available for children to enjoy during the service, as
they sit with their families.
Communion
A reminder to evervone that while you no longer receive a separate
comununion invitation, at the united service on the first Sunday of every month we
celebrate the sacrament of communion.
The table we gather atis the Lord’s table and to all, of any age, who love God even a
little, and want to love him more, Jesus says “Come, take, eat.”

‘Sitting Down’ Services
Around Easter and Pentecost we had “sitting down services” in Hopeman Kirk
Hall. In the middle of the afternoon, these hope to enable those who can't
manage an hour in a pew on a Sunday morning to enjoy worship and
companionship. So sat around tables, we enjoy a cup of tea, some scones and
pancakes, and a blether. And then we worship together - still sitting around our
tables. With thanks to those who have helped with these, I am delighted to say that
sitting down services will be back once a month after the summer, starting on
Thursday 11th September, gathering from 2pm, worshipping from 2.15pm.
Please join us, and bring along someone who might enjoy being with us.
Rev Jenny
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Just one Eye
I was reading the Book of 1 Corinthians the other day and [ came across a weird
verse. Let me read it to yow 1 Corinthians 12017 says, “If the whole body were
an eye, where would the sense of hearing be?”
Wowl Can you imagine vour wholebody being an eve? You wouldn'tbe able to
hear because you'd have no ears! You wouldn't have a nose or hands or feed
The next verse is pretty weird, too: “If the whole body were an ear, where
wotld the senge of smnell be?” (vs. 17) Can vou imagine justbeing anear? You
wouldn't be able to smell - ne nosel You wouldn't be able to see - no eves! You
wouldn't have a mouth or ahead or arms or legs. Nothing but a giant ear!
When Paul wrote that verse, I think he knew it would sound silly. I think he
wanted it to sound silly so we'd get the point. And he tells us what the point is
in verse 14: “The body is net made up of ore part, but ofmany.”
Eut he's not talking sbout the humanbedy; he's talking about the Church. He's
saying that the Churchis like abody because it's made up of all different parts.
We krnow the body is made up of lots of different things like ahead, aneck,
eyes, anose, ears, hands and feet. But what iz the church made up of ? Feoplel
All different people, doing different things. There's the Minister, the choir, the
Sunday school teamn, messy church teamn, Tea tearn, ete.
And every part of the church is impeortant - including youl That's right. You're
otie of thoge parts that make up the Church.
Idon't know about vou, but'm very glad there are lots of different people with
lots of different abilities to make up the Church. [ mean, what if we were all the
Minister? There'd be no congregation! What if we were all the choir director?
There'd be ne one left to be in the cheir. God uses us each in our own way.
Every personis important to the Church - and important to God. Help us to
appreciate and love each other more and mere every day. InJesus’ narme.

f'_?)'l.'l_'['l'fl';’LjfI sCho00l has met with various amounts of children on Sunday in
Hopeman... one Sunday only Alexander turned up, but we are always happy to
see you all and we appreciate its not easy to come every Sunday, but its always
great to see one or tiwenty. The older ones had
Jennifer and Janice, and had atheme of
“tootball” and even out doors one Sunday! The
younger oties had various leaders over the last
sesgion and had funmaking erafts, musie, songs
and learning tmore about Jesus. The new term
will start again in late August /September when
we hope you all (and moere) corme back.

Christine Smith

MAKES A DIFFERENCE




News from Session
June 2014

[ hawve, at titnes in the past, wondered
"What on earth am1 going to write about
this titne as it seems no Hme since the last
magazine”. Well that no longer seems to
bea problemm as there iz so much going on
in the day to davlife of ourchurch here in
thiz parish. We, as a Session now meetsix
titnes a year for ordinary business which
is one more than previously. T he benefits
of this are many as we don't try to" cram”
in so much on the night and aim tobe
finished by #pm. There are many
decisions to make at these meetings for
the well-being and enhancement of our
church at lacal and national lewvel and
hopefully we can all feel that the church
has much to offereach and every one of
us. We hawe a minister who wants to
reach everyone in the community and you
will see from the list of forthcoming
events and services that there is
something for us all We have had two
“sitting down" services mid week in
Hopeman Church Hall for those less able
tocome to regular worship, and included
in that service is a cup of tea and a "fancy”
which iz enough to getine therel The
atmosphere is comfortable, relaxed and a
bit special, butboys, wou are allowed to
come toal

The first "Tlessy Church” was a great
surcess and by the time you read this, the
second one will have happened. If vou
don't know what itis thenl am sure you
will find more information elsewhere in
thiz magazine. Y ou will also find all the
information and aims on the new notice
board at Hopeman Church. Even if you
do notwish to attend there are a number
of ways you can contribute which you
might find interesting, & "mail shot" of
the Fenny Gospel willbe taking place
between now and the start of the
Zommonwealth Games entitled "W ore
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than Gold" which we hope you will enjoy.
Az you will surelybe aware, because |
talk about it a lot, we are in year three of a
Stewrardship programime involving
"Talents", and to further our knowledge of
how the scheme works, the Session Clerk,
theT reasurer and two elders attended a
course recently in Lossiemouth S t]ames
Church which was run by presbyteryand
will ] am sure, prove helpful on our
journey of sharing and understanding.
Some of your elders will be attending
"refresher” courses onFPastoral care
shortly and there are also courses for
those interested in becoming elders for
the first time. Please let me know if you
think you would like to attend. M ow these
arejust some of the things your session
hawe been discussing and approving,
apart from carrying out their normal
duties, so please encourage them with
ywour support, and please also

remember to inform your Elder if

some one needs a wisit, athome orin
Hospital. We are experiencing a
wonderful spell of weather with the
countryside looking sogreen and " lush "
thanks tojust the right combination of
sunshine and showers solet's hope it con-
tinies through harvest which is probably,
only four or five weeks aveay. N owr all this
treans, it mustbe sumimer when so many
exciting things are happening,
Wednesday Worship will close for the
summerholidays onJune 25th and the
Sunday School prize giving willbe in
Hopeman on & unday 259th June,

Now I will attempt to send this as an
attachment to the Editor who well knows
my computing abilities and who onee told
me;

“Memories, like computers don't always
give us what we want on the screen but
it's all in there somewhere!”

Ron Duncan, Session Clerk




Congregational Boaxrd

It has been a very bust time of year for your Congregational Board with the
Property Committee maintaining the Fabric of our three Kirks. The repair of the
Rose Window at Duffus Church is ongoing, and an update of the Spynie Kirk
electrics is underway, inline with Health & Safety. Hopeman Church is having
new flooring in the toilets & passageway, and disabled access in all three
churches is to be pursued and actioned. Your Clerk and

Congregational Board would like to wish all our Church

members a very ‘Sunny Summer’!

Rosie McPherson Clerk to the Congregational Board

COur ‘Eco’ Theme this year is the
‘Freecycle Corner’, so don't'Bin it’,
you can either offer something, or
request something (Offered/ Wanted)
it can be almost anything, butno
‘Electricals’- with the recipients giving
a donation to the Kirk for the Fabric
Fund, via the ‘Penny Jars' in the Kirks,
please phone the donator directly. If
you have something to add to the list
For the Autumn magazine; please
contact: Rosie McPherson
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THE ECO PAGE

Hopeman Floral
Thank you from the Hopeman Floral
Cotnimittee to Mr Ron Duncan of
Begrow Farm, Duffus for recycling
some large stones from the farm fields
to the beach floral, to add to the
rockery there.
Contact Person: Rosie McPherson

World Mission Council Stamp Appeal
This year, the focus of the stamp appealis Dorcas, a brand new Refuge House
for Women Victims of Domestic Violence and their children in Milotopos,
northem Greece, which is run by the Greek Evangelical Church (GEC).
The GEC responded to requests from women seeking refuge from violent
partners by buying a housein 2012, which they fully renovated. Now finished,
the house will provide a safe haven for women who have suffered domestic
violence and their children, such as its first 'tenant’, a young woman and her
new-born baby who will move in this spring,
Money raised from the stamp project will go towards the running costs of the
house, as the GEC will never ask the women for any money, as they are in
financial need themselves. You can help provide these women and their
children with a safe place to call home by collecting vour used stamps, which
are sold to make money. Stamps can be left in any of the church buildings, and
will be collected at presbytery before going in bulk to the national collection.
Ideally, please separate UK stamps from international, and leave a paper

border around each stamp.
Rev Jenny




o you need advice

D

about travelling to and

from your medical appointment?

The Transport to Healthcare Information Centre (THINC) can help. They
provide practical transport advice for people who have difficulty getting to and
from medical appointments in Grampian.

The service provides a dedicated telephone service offering guidance on
accessing suitable transport options to get to and from appointments when
thev have no means of personal transport. The centre can provide details of
suitable bus or train times, contact telephone numbers and other services such
as local dial-a-bus or voluntary car schemes.

Please note that THInC does not book transport but can assist with travel

advice.

The centre is the first of its kind in the UK and is a joint initiative between
Aberdeen City Council, Aberdeenshire Council, Moray Council, NHS
Grampian, The Scottish Ambulance Service and Nestrans. THInC is one of the

projects taken forward as part of the Health and Transport Action Plan.
Please call THInC on 01343 567839 between S9am-4pm, Monday to Friday.

Calls are charged at local rate.

LOSSIE YOUTH CAFE

Lossie Youth Café opens four
evenings a week to provide a safe
space for young people from
Lossiemouth and the surrounding
villages to meet and socialise, away
from the many pressures and
demands of everyday life. It is open to
all young people of secondary school
age. Entrance is free, and all are
welcome to enjoy the fantastic
facilities - pool, TV, Wii and free
internet access — or just chill outwith
friends.

Lossie Youth Café is supported by the
local churches of Lossiemouth and the
communnity at large, and also has
strong links with the Moray Council
youth workers and Lossiemouth High
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School. The cafe is staffed by volun-
teers, who work hard to provide a
variety of opportunities to engage the
yvoung people and develop their
confidence and abilities - and who
together donate over 1,800 hours of
their free time each year to the project.
The Thursday music night - Rock Caté
- attracts young musicians of all
abilities and has worked with Moray
Council to offer the opportunity for
young people to work towards Youth
Achievement and Dynamic Youth
Awards. LYC currently has around
130 visits per week from young people
between the ages 0f 12 and 18.

See www . lossieyouthcafe.org for
more information.






